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Hello again everyone.   
 
This month has seen many of our members sick with the flu and 
various bugs as well as recuperating from operations.  Hope you all 
recover soon. 
 
Because of all the illness, the Society is in need of assistance in a 
couple of areas.  Deborah Tearle would be most grateful for any 
assistance you can provide to help out with providing supper at the 
September 2009 meeting.  If we cannot get volunteers, unfortunately 
we will only be able to provide tea and coffee. 
 
Illness has also taken its toll on the Resource Centre and Jill 
Greenhill is seeking more volunteers to help out on Wednesdays and 
Thursdays.  It need not be every week – even once a month would 
help.  No knowledge or experience is needed – just enthusiasm for 
the local area and a willingness to chat to people about the area. 
 
As Brian mentions in his report, we are looking at conducting an Oral 
History Workshop which will be conducted by the Oral History 
Association of Australia.  It is likely that it will take place on a 
Saturday at the Wynnum Ambulance Museum Auditorium (where our 
General Meetings are held).  It will be a full day workshop.  In order 
for this to happen, we are seeking expressions of interest from 
anyone who may be interested.  This is a great chance for everyone 
to learn how to conduct and record an oral history interview.  It is 
aimed at beginners so how about putting your name down as an 
expression of interest.  The expression of interest is not a firm 
commitment on your part, we are merely seeking to ascertain the 
numbers of interested persons to ensure it is a viable event. 

Until next month! 

FROM THE EDITOR  Sandy Liddle 

IN THIS ISSUE 

 
 

Thursday 20 August at 7.30pm 
 

Ambulance Museum Auditorium  
(Cnr Cedar Street & Tingal Road, Wynnum) 

 
 

Speaker: Jan Parnell 
Topic: Van Gogh: Maniac or Genius? 
 
Speaker: Kate Harbison 
Topic: Brisbane River hosts the City Cat 
 
 

 
Gold coin entry – covers hire of venue and Supper. 
 
 
Raffle:  As it is Ekka time, the prize this month is a “sample 
bag” of goodies.  The bag has been made by the very 
talented Sandra Wheeler, and the goodies in it are kindly 
donated by Ian and Sandra Wheeler.  Doesn’t it look great!  
Thank you Ian and Sandra.   
 

 
 

Tickets are only $1.00 each or 3 for $2.00. 
 
Bring and buy stall  -  Please bring your unwanted gifts, 
cakes, fruit, vegetables, plants to support the Resource 
Centre or to the meeting.   
 
Appreciation to Myrtle Beitz, Ian Wheeler and Sandy Liddle who 
will be providing your supper. 

AUGUST MEETING DETAILS 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GENERAL MEETINGS:  Afternoon set up:   Col Brown, John McIntyre and Myrtle Beitz 
    Welcome at Door and raffles: Ian Wheeler 
    Bring and buy:   Jan Aplin and Betty Powell 
    Kitchen Coordinator:  Margaret Mack 

Supper Donations and servers: Betty Powell, Jan Aplin, Jan Bird, Margaret O’Neil, Myrtle 
Beitz, Irene Morgan, Sherley Williams, Lena McCreadie, 
Shirley Houghton, Beryl Kennedy, Dawn Wilkins, Betty 
Mottram, Ian Wheeler, Sandy Liddle, Laurima Rabe, 
Minnie Bowman, Noela Stratton, Beth Hume, Eris Powell, 
Daphne Liddle, Nena Robertson, Alison Roff, Jan Parnell, 
Margaret Collins, Deborah Tearle 

Raffle prizes: Sandra Wheeler 
 
 

NEWSLETTERS: Printing: Ian Wheeler 
 Delivery Coordinator: Noela Stratton 
 Delivery persons: Ian Kennedy, Nena Robertson, John McIntyre, Minnie 

Bowman, Jill Greenhill, Sherley Williams, Eris Powell, 
Margaret Mack, Glenn Rolfe, Sue Laakso, Lena 
McCreadie, Myrtle Beitz, Jan Bird, Jack Sands, Kerry 
Greensill 

 
 
RESOURCE CENTRE: Volunteers on duty: Minnie Bowman, Ian Wheeler, Sherley Williams, Ian 

Kennedy, John McIntyre, Brian Brandenburg, Noela 
Stratton, Dennis O’Neill, Col Brown, Myrtle Beitz, Dawn 
Wilkins, Jan Aplin 

 Information Sources: Lloyd Kelk, Jack Sands and Kate Harbison 
 
 
TOURS: Dry run: Brian Brandenburg and Jan Parnell 
 Booklet: Jill Greenhill 
 Bookings: Sandy Liddle and/or Jan Parnell at General Meetings 
  Resource Centre staff each weekday 
 
 
ORAL HISTORY:  Brian Brandenburg 
 
Can you help in any way?  If so, please let us know.  We are always looking for willing members to help in any way possible. 

REGULAR SOCIETY VOLUNTEERS AND HELPERS 

President: Brian Brandenburg 3396 5760 president@wmhs.org.au 
 
Vice President: Jan Parnell 3396 6001 
 
Secretary: Lena McCreadie 3393 4393 secretary@wmhs.org.au 
 
Treasurer: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 treasurer@wmhs.org.au 
 
Librarian: Jill Greenhill 3393 3208 library@wmhs.org.au 
 
Events Coordinator: Myrtle Beitz 3396 4711 events@wmhs.org.au 
 
Membership Secretary: Noela Stratton 3396 0069 membership@wmhs.org.au 
 
Publicity & Fundraising Officer: Ian Wheeler 3396 9923 publicity@wmhs.org.au 
 
Newsletter Editor: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 newsletter@wmhs.org.au 
 
Supper coordinator: Deborah Tearle 3396 9697 supper@wmhs.org.au 
 
Welfare Officer: Kerry Greensill 3396 3634  
 
Life Members: Myrtle Beitz  Late life members: Merv Beitz 
 John Davies 
 Jill Greenhill 
 Jack Sands 
 
Patrons: Peter Cumming 
 Paul Lucas 

2009/2010 COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
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Below is the 2009 supper roster.  If you are unable to oblige on your assigned date of roster, if possible, please find a replacement 
or contact Deborah on 3396 9697. 

 
AUGUST: Sandy Liddle  3207 4467  SEPTEMBER: Jan Bird   3396 6690 

 Myrtle Beitz  3396 4711     
 Ian Wheeler  3396 9923     
 

OCTOBER: Betty Mottram  3396 2971  NOVEMBER: Myrtle Beitz  3396 4711 
 Dawn Wilkins  3396 8204    Margaret O’Neil  3348 3123 
 Beryl Kennedy   3396 6399    Jan Bird   3396 6690 
Margaret Collins  3396 3150 
  
 

If you would like to volunteer to help out on supper roster, please contact Deborah on 3396 9697.  Your assistance 
would be greatly appreciated. 

 
 

MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK 
 

2009 SUPPER ROSTER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Due to illness and relocation, we are in desperate need of volunteers to help out with the September 2009 Supper Roster.   
 
You are only asked to provide a plate of cake or bikkies for the supper.  It need not be home made (although everyone does like 
the homemade cakes and bikkies), it can be something purchased from the shop.   
 
If you can help, could you please contact Deborah Tearle on 3396 9697.  Your assistance would be greatly appreciated. 

CAN YOU HELP – SUPPER ROSTER FOR SEPTEMBER 2009 

 

August already.  How the year is getting away.   
 
The major event for the Society last month was the "History Alive" festival at Fort Lytton.  Jill Greenhill 
and many willing volunteers prepared an interesting display.  I am always pleased by the number of 
people who want to know more about local history and their families.  The "History Alive" events are 
always exciting and should not be missed next year.  One of the groups represented was the 
Queensland Military Memorial Museum.  I visited their museum a few weeks back and was astounded by 
the amount of Queensland military history they have.  The museum is only open on Sundays between 12 
noon and 4pm.  It is located in Church Street, Fortitude Valley, opposite the PCYC.  It is well worth a 
look. 
 
In the future we hope to organise an Oral History workshop.  Sandy Liddle, the editor of the newsletter, 
will be asking for your participation.  A workshop might be of interest to many people including those who 
want to record their family history.  It also brings to light many stories from the past as well as preserving 
your family heritage.  If anyone has been watching "Who do you think you are" on SBS, you will know 
how amazed people are to find out about their ancestors.  
 
Other news of interest concerns the "Manly Pool".  I have received a letter from Councillor Cumming to 
advise me that a new lessee for the Manly Pool has been approved.  The successful tenderer was 
Whitsunday Aquatics Pty Ltd who currently operate the Council Pool and caravan Park in Proserpine.  
The main highlight of the successful tender was the offer of $530,000 in capital within the first six years.  
The improvements to be made by the lessee are:- 

• heat the 25m pool 
• add a program pool 
• refurbish the entry and kiosk area 
• renovate or re-use the residence for another purpose 
• add seating areas around the pool. 

 
Unfortunately, the previous tenderers, the Baumer familly, missed out. 
 
Our next meeting in August will be an interesting one.  I hope to see you there. 
 
 

Brian Brandenburg, President 

FROM THE PRESIDENT  
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Resource Centre Report -  August 2009. 

 
 

• “History Alive” Fort Lytton 25/26 July 2009 
A very pleasant weekend was spent watching the antics of the 
soldiers of by-gone eras.  Though seemingly quieter than in previous 
years, there were an estimated 2000 people through the gates on 
Sunday. 
 
A big thank you to the members who came out to the Fort to assist 
with the manning of the Society’s display. 

  
 

• Are these the fellows who were riding in a chariot in the last edition of the 
newsletter?   Any ideas?      
   

 
 

• Due to sickness and personal family problems we are a little short of 
volunteers for the Resource Room on Wednesdays and Thursdays.  
Remember we aim to have the door open on every weekday between 
10am -12noon.  You do not need to know all the answers, just be able to 
greet people and listen to their queries.  Someone else can provide the 
answers at a later date. We would be pleased if you could help if you 
have a little spare time. 

 
• Wynnum Creek flows behind Wondall Road State School and then 

northwards parallel to Wondall Road and in front of Wynnum Manly 
Leagues Club. Here it is joined by a second creek flowing east west down 
the northern side of Kougari Oval and then the water runs under Wondall 
Road and northwards to Stradbroke Avenue.        Does anyone know the 
name of this second creek?  

 
 

Thank you, Jill Greenhill 
Librarian 

NEWS FROM THE RESOURCE CENTRE  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Resource Centre 
address 

 
Civic Centre 
Shop 7, 66 Bay Tce 
Wynnum 
 
(outside entrance to Wynnum 
Public Library) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Monday – Friday  
(except Public Holidays) 
 
10am – 12 noon 
 

Resource Centre opening 
hours 
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WHERE WAS I?         July 2009 

These windows are on the Tingal Road side of the Wynnum 
Ambulance Station.  The station was opened on the corner of 
Tingal Road and Cedar Street.  The two 16 perch blocks were 
purchased in 1920.  Mrs A Thynne laid the foundation stone in 
January 1926 and the building was officially opened in November 
1927 having cost £3285, the result of many euchre parties, Spring 
Parades, chocolate wheels, etc. The casualty room on the ground 
floor catered for the minor incidents in the district and was very 
much used by low-income families in the Depression. 
 
The centre ceased to operate in Tingal Road in 1996, when new 
ambulance facilities were built next to the hospital in Whites Road, 
Lota.  The old building has become the home of a Queensland 
Ambulance Museum and was heritage listed in 1999.  
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Who were the builders of this building? 
 
When was the building constructed? 
 
Why was it named “Clayton House? 
 
 
 
If you have any answers please tell Jill Greenhill. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Carl and his staff at CMK Financial Solutions very kindly provide the use of 
their printer (at no cost to the Society) every month to allow us to print off our 
monthly newsletter. 
 
The Wynnum Manly Historical Society would like to thank and acknowledge 
CMK Financial Solutions for its ongoing support and sponsorship.   
 

 
 

For all your financial needs and advice, contact Carl on phone 
1300 882 910. 
 
 
 
 

WHERE AM I?         August 2009 

Sponsorship and support of the WMHS – Thank you to CMK Financial Solutions 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Society has a continuing Project to collect information on persons residing in Wynnum, Manly Lota and District before 1912.  In 1912 
Wynnum became a town in its own right and there were only a few hundred people residing here at that time. 
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Johnston Smyth was born at Gurtenar, County Leithrim in 
Ireland in 1862 and came to Australia, in 1877 at the age of 14, 
in the Royal Mail steamship ”Cloncurry”. 
 
Johnston married Ellen Louisa Cobb, also from Ireland, on 23 
August 1893 and they had five boys and four girls.  Ellen Louisa 
died in 1928 and Johnston remarried Lillian Stringfellow. 
 
In 1895 Johnston was employed to care for the shade trees on 
the beachfront at a yearly salary of £4/18/6.  
 
 Johnston was a trooper for four years in the Queensland 
Mounted Infantry and for three years held the rank of Sergeant 
of the well-known “A” company and gave devoted service to the 
building up the Defence Forces of Australia.  He was serving 
with his company when the Duke of York, later King George V,  
reviewed  Queensland troops at Lytton in 1901. 
 
Johnston was involved in the petition to request the removal of 
Lytton School to Prospect Street/Tingal Road, Wynnum North in 
1911. 
 
 Johnston was a founding member of the Wynnum Lodge of 
Oddfellows 
 

OUR PIONEERS – Johnston SMYTH 

Johnston became a member of the Wynnum Town Council in 1913.  He was Mayor in 1915. He was still a local 
alderman in 1921 when the new concrete Fox Street Bridge was opened. 
 
 
Johnston left Wynnum to take up Diamond Vale Station in the Pikedale District.  He was elected Mayor of Stanthorpe in 
1924 and 1926.  
 
Johnston’s passion was for the game of bowls.  He is reported to have traveled weekly by horse and sulky, for 13 miles 
to play a game every week.  He was President of the Stanthorpe Club and then elected a life member.  He died in the 
company of his bowling friends  on 3rd December 1949 on Stanthorpe Bowling Green, aged 67 years. 
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Leslie George Greenhill was born the second twin of the first-born at 6.10 pm, 16 April 1932 in 
the attic of the old house at 47 Alkoomie Street then called Hill Street.  His father was Knut 
Robert Wilhelm Gronberg, a Swedish merchant seaman deserter.  Les’ mother, Grace Gertie 
Feige, was the daughter of George and Mary Feige.  The surname “Gronberg” was anglicised 
to Greenhill in 1942. 
 
Les had ancestors in England, Ireland, Germany and Sweden.  Martin Fraly an Irish convict 
was transported to Sydney to serve seven years for stealing a “cow”.  Later, the emancipated 
convict Fraly was transported to Brisbane for injuring an ox.  After serving time as the colony’s 
official miller, Fraly squatted on land where the Breakfast Creek Hotel now stands.  His 
daughter, Mary Hennessy (nee Fraly) was the first female, licensed victualler at Breakfast 
Creek.  
 
Fraly’s great grand daughter and Leslie’s grandmother was Mary Louise Hennessy who 
married George Feige, the son of Georg Feige and Mary Weller, German migrants.  
 
Les first attended Wynnum North State School in 1937 and transferred to Wynnum Central 
State School in 1941.  In 1944, he attended Wynnum State High and Intermediate School until 
year ten in 1946.  He was an indifferent student and relished the passing of his early schooling. 
Eventually, Les returned to part-time study and, eventually, in chronological order, gained 
qualification in: the following - a Certificate in building, a Bachelor of Arts Degree, a Masters 
Degree in Public Administration.  On retirement, Les studied for a Masters Degree in 
Journalism. 
 
Les married Janice Langford in 1955 and they had three daughters Jennene Ann, Anita Grace 
and Tricia Adelle.  Janice, an asthmatic sufferer, died in January 1982.  In September 1983 Les 
married Gillian Margaret Burrows nee Potter, who has two daughters Amanda Keryn and Sian 
Michelle. 
 
Ironically, on January 1947, twins Les and Robert began employment as apprentice carpenters 
with the Queensland Public Works Department on the Wynnum Central State School.  Les 
remained employed with the Works Department to become a works foreman.  In 1959 he was 
employed by the Queensland Education Department as a Manual Arts Teacher and taught in 
Mount Morgan for six years before he was transferred to his old high school at Wynnum, then 
he was posted to Maryborough Technical College as a trade teacher.  In 1965, he was 
promoted to Senior Trade teacher at Eagle Farm Technical College and then, in rapid 
succession, he was promoted to be a Curriculum Officer, acting Supervisor of the 
Correspondence School, Principal of Mackay College and, finally Principal of Bald Hills 
Technical College.  Les retired from work in 1988 and, after living on an acreage at McDowell, 
owner-built the residence at 47 Alkoomie Street. 
 
During the 1969-71 period he served as an alderman on the Maryborough City Council as 
chairman of the Water and Sewerage Committee.  
 
On the sporting fields, Les has claimed moderate successes in swimming (High School Junior 
Champion), Surf Life Saving (Captain Point Lookout 1953 -54), Rugby League (Wynnum/Manly 
1952-59, Wynnum Fishermen 1952-54, Hamilton and Meatworkers{shift workers league}1955-
56, Rockhampton North 1960-62 and 1965-68. Mount Morgan 1963, Maryborough Brothers 
and Rovers Football Clubs 1965-71).  He played representative football for Brisbane, 
Rockhampton, Central Queensland and Maryborough. 
 
As a member of a family boasting four legendary professional fishermen, Les has many 
interests.  His hobbies include local history, bonsai, creative writing, visual art and wood 
carving.  He was, for a time, a voluntary supervisor for a Creative Writing Group in the 
University of the Third Age.  He is an active member of the Wynnum/Manly Historical Society 
and Waterloo Bay Probus Club.  
 

SPOTLIGHT ON ... Leslie George GREENHILL 

 
  
 
 
 

  



 
 
 
 

 
The meeting opened at 7.35pm on a very cold evening..  32 members were present.  10 apologies were received and 
there were two visitors, Heather Langston and Don Clegg.   
(Attendance sheets are held by the Membership Secretary, Noela Stratton.) 
 
Vice-President, Jan Parnell welcomed everyone for President Brian Brandenburg, who was visiting his mother in 
hospital.  
Condolences were offered to Col Brown on the death of his brother Gordon who was long-time member of the society..  
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 118 June 2008 were moved by Kerry Greensill, seconded by Myrtle Beitz.   
 
Correspondence inwards and outwards, for June 2009, accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting on 
Thursday 2 July 2009, was presented by Lena McCreadie. 
 
Financial Report for May 2009, was presented by Sandy Liddle. 
    General Account: Opening Balance at 1 June 2009  $, 6,867.50 
    Receipts: $ 2,056.25     Expenses: $ 2,495.22 
    Closing Balance at 30 June  2009    $ 6,428.53 
    Less un-presented cheque     $      50.00 
    Balance at 30 June 2009     $ 6,378.53 
 
Investment Account                   $25,000.00  
 
    Total Funds:       $31,378.53           
 
Resource Centre.  
 This month’s mystery picture showed the two front windows of the Ambulance Station in Tingal Road. 
 Three books, compiled by Sherley Williams, giving details of WWI soldiers from this district, were  on display 
and Sherley was commended on her tireless efforts. 
 Volunteers were sought to help with the Society’s display at “History Alive 2009”, being held at Lytton, next 
weekend, Saturday and Sunday 25/26 June.  
 
Heritage Tours. 
 In place of the September tour an oral history workshop is being planned for Saturday 26 September 
 2009. 
 
General Business: 
 Betty Powell was thanked for her work on the Bring and Buy Table.  Betty is moving to Gatton.   Carmel 
Henderson was thanked or volunteering to take her place. 
  
 Col Brown thanked the members for their concern at the death of his brother Gordon.  Col also thanked 
 members for their support for the Wynnum Central State School old pupil’s luncheon to be held at the 
 Wynnum RSL on Saturday 25th July. 
 
Speaker, Marion Clegg provided us with n interesting talk about the involvement of Captain Louis Hope in  the first 
commercial sugar production in Queensland today. Members were shown photographs of his home, Ormiston House, as 
seen today and invited to visit and see the work of the volunteers. 
 
The Lucky Door Prizes ($5) were won by Jan Bird and Doug Tearle and the Raffle (Christmas Cake) was won by Jan 
Parnell. 
 
A delicious supper was donated by Nena Robertson, Shirley Jeffries and Deborah Tearle.    
 

Jill Greenhill  (Minute Secretary) 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING 
of 

16 July 2009 
 

(held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium, Corner Cedar Street and Tingal Road) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

No 15 – August 2009 WMHS Newsletter Page 8 



Do you know that the Wynnum Manly Historical Society holds the following resources in the Resource Centre for members to use 
for free?  The friendly volunteers on duty will be more than happy to assist you with use of the equipment.   
 
Microfiche Microfilm

Aldine History of Queensland 1888 

Births Deaths & Marriages in Queensland 
 Pioneer Index 1829 – 1889 
 Federation Index 1890 – 1914 

Commonwealth Electoral Roll 
 Wynnum Manly 1903 – 1989 
 Hemmant 1903 – 1982 

Peter Spicer’s Moreton Bay Diaries 1828 – 1949 

Queensland Post Office Directories 1868 – 1949 

Queensland Government Gazette 1859 – 1869 

Queensland Land Records 1856 – 1859 

St Helena Diary 1897 – 1910 

Wynnum Herald 12.01.1946 – 12.07.1967 

Queensland State Electoral Rolls 1860 - 1910 

 

MICROFICHE AND MICROFILM RESOURCES HELD BY WMHS  
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Why not own a smart maroon WMHS polo shirt - only $22?  Or a maroon WMHS spray jacket - 
$35.00?  Or a maroon WMHS warm fleecy zip up jacket for winter - $35.00? 

For those of you who cannot make it into the Resource Centre, below is a list of books which the Society has for sale.  If you would 
like to purchase any of these books, please contact Jill Greenhill.  Some of these authors offer a part donation to the Wynnum 
Manly Historical Society from book sales to Society members.  This is a good way to help support your Society. 
 

Author  Title  Publication 
year 

Cost 

Beitz, Myrtle  Mangroves to moorings revisited 2005 $ 35.00

Beitz, Myrtle  A quick tour around Wynnum, Manly, Lota 2006 Donation

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: June 1846 - December 1859, 
Volume 1 

1998 $ 20.00

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: January 1860 – December 1863, 
Volume 2 (2nd ed) 

2002 $ 20.00

Nalder, Robyn  From sapling to kero tin: A peek at Gumdale’s past 2004 $ 15.00

Nock, Betty  History of music in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-1997 1998 $   5.00

Nock, Betty  History of arts in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-2003 2005 $   5.00

SHIRTS AND BADGES 

RESOURCES FOR SALE 

 
Polo shirts in all sizes available now in the Resource Room and at the next meeting so come and 
try one on.  . 
 
Do you have the new badge -$10? 
 

Contact Jill (3393 3208) to order. 
  



 

Calendar of WYNNUM MANLY HISTORICAL SOCIETY events 
 
 
 

August 2009 September 2009 October 2009 

Thursday, 20th 7.30pm 

AUGUST GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 
 
Speakers to be advised. 
 
 
 
Cost: Gold coin donation 

 
Thursday, 17th 7.30pm 
 

SEPTEMBER GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 

Speakers to be advised. 
 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 15th 7.30pm 

OCTOBER GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 

Speakers to be advised. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

Thursday, 27th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 
Speaker: Don Lyell 
 
Topic: The girl in the pink dress 
 
 
If you missed Don Lyell’s talk at our recent 
meeting, why not come along to the Wynnum 
Library and hear him recount his memories of 
the girl in the pink dress.   
 
 
Cost: Free 

Thursday, 24th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 
Speaker: Kate Harbison 
 
Topic: Brisbane 150 
 
 
This year is Brisbane’s 150th birthday!  Come 
along and listen to Kate Harbison as she tells a 
little about Brisbane’s wonderful history. 
 
 
 
Cost: Free 

 
Thursday, 29th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 
Speaker: Les Greenhill 
 
Topic: The games we used to play 
 
 
Can you remember the games you used to 
play?  Come and listen to Les Greenhill 
recount his memories of the games he used 
to play. 
 

Cost: Free 
   
   

 
 
 

Sponsorship and support of the WMHS – Thank you to Cartridge World Wynnum 
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Did you know that Cartridge World Wynnum very 
generously sponsors and supports the Wynnum Manly 
Historical Society? 
 
The Society would like to thank and acknowledge Cartridge 
World Wynnum for its ongoing support and sponsorship.   
 
 
Don't forget - for all your toner and cartridge 
needs, visit or contact Chris at Cartridge World 
Wynnum. 
 



 
 

August 2009 September 2009 October 2009

Saturday, 8th 9am – 4pm 

QUEENSLAND IN 1859 

Where: Commissariat Store 
 115 William Street 
 Brisbane 
 
Topics including an Aboriginal witness before 
the courts; When did Brisbane become the 
capital of Queensland? Squatters and 
separation: Parsons, Publicans and 
Policemen – defining Brisbane 1860; RGW 
Herbert; The making of the municipality of 
Brisbane; Governor Sir George Ferguson 
Bowen; Public works in the Northern Districts; 
Medicine in the era of separation; Matthew 
Henry Marsh; Brisbane’s moral renaissance – 
the Lang factor. 
 
This is a joint seminar being run by the Royal 
Historical Society of Queensland and the 
Brisbane History Group. 
 
Enquiries to Allan Bell on 3221 4198. 
 
Registrations close 31 July 2009. 
 
Cost: $25 includes morning tea 
 $45 includes morning tea & lunch 

Tuesday, 1st 10am – 11am 

GETTING STARTED 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Learn about the Queensland State Archives 
collection and how best to find the information 
you are seeking.  This seminar, presented by an 
experienced Reference Archivist, will provide 
you with the basis you need to start your 
research at the State Archives. 

Bookings on 3131 7777. 

Cost: Free 

Wednesday, 7th 9am – 12 noon 

SPRING SEMINAR 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Celebrate Spring by making a start on your 
research!  This seminar will consist of three 
sections: Introduction to ArchivesSearch; 
Highlights of the State Archives collection; 
and Records of Early Moreton Bay.  
Morning tea is provided together with a tour 
of the Queensland State Archives. 

Bookings essential on 3131 7777. 

Cost: Free 

 
Thursday, 20th 6pm 

THE RESTLESS ENERGIES OF FREEDOM:  
REASSESSING QUEENSLAND’S HISTORY 

Where: Commissariat Store 
 115 William Street 
 Brisbane 

Speaker: Kay Saunders 

 

 

 

 

 

Cost: Free 

 
Thursday, 3rd 1pm – 3pm 
 

CONSERVATION CLINIC 
 

Where: State Library of Queensland 
 Meeting Room 1A, Level 1 
 Stanley Place 
 Southbank 
 
Do you have a rare book, artwork on paper, 
manuscript, document, map, old photograph, 
film or object that you want to know how to care 
for correctly at home?  Each month, 
professional conservation staff are available for 
one-on-one consultations to look at your 
personal treasurers and offer advice on how to 
maximise their longevity.  Individual 
consultations are for a maximum of 20 minutes.  
Bring a notebook to record the valuable advice 
you receive. 
 
Bookings essential on 136 246. 

Cost: Free 

Sunday, 18th 9am – 3.30pm 

POLICING QUEENSLAND 1859-2009 

Where: QPS Headquarters 
 100 Roma Street 
 Brisbane 

Are you interested in knowing more about 
the history of the Queensland Police 
Force?  Then this is for you. 

BYO lunch but morning tea provided. 

Bookings will be essential but are not open 
yet. Details to be provided in next issue of 
this newsletter. 

 

Cost: Gold coin donation 

 
Friday, 18th  10am – 12 noon 

DEATH RECORDS 

Where: State Library of Queensland 
 Stanley Place 
 Southbank 

We all have to die sometime, but a wealth of 
information can be created when we do.  
Specialist staff from Queensland State Archives 
and the State Library of Queensland will 
examine records relating to death – inquests, 
wills, obituaries, and much more. 

Bookings are essential on 136 246 (from 15 
August). 

Cost: $14.50 (morning tea included) 

 

Calendar of other community events of interest  
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______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 
 
 

Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Membership application forms are available from the Resource Centre, Civic Centre, 7/66 Bay Tce, Wynnum. 
 
Membership costs per year (1 January to 31 December):- 
 

Single $15.00   Family $25.00   High School student $5.00 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  There is a joining fee of $10.00 per person which covers the cost of a membership name badge. 
 
 
 
Deadline for newsletter submissions: By Sunday, 6 September 2009 for September 2009 issue. 
 

No 15 – August 2009 WMHS Newsletter Page 12 


